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Installation of Snorkeling Trail at Ir-Ramla tal-Mixquqa and at Ir-Ramla ta’ Ghajn 

Tuffieha 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta notifies mariners and owners of 

vessels that  two snorkelling Trails are set out at Ir-Ramla tal-Mixquqa and Ir-Ramla ta’ 

Ghajn Tuffieha.  

 

The snorkelling trail consists of poles with informative signs attached, which will be fixed 

to the seabed allowing snorkelers to follow the trail. Some of these poles will be less 

than 1 meter below the sea surface. 

 

In view of the above mariners and owners of vessels are being advised that two “Entry 

Prohibited” areas are being established. 

 

 Ir-Ramla tal-Mixquqa, the area bounded by the points A, B, C, D and the intermediate 

coastline (shown hatched on attached chart 1) 

Point  Latitude (N)   Longitude (E) 

 

A  35° 55’.987    014° 20’.672   Shore 

B  35° 55’.954    014° 20’.597    

C  35° 55’.918    014° 20’.545    

D  35° 55’.891    014° 20’.575   Shore 

 

Ir-Ramla ta’ Ghajn Tuffieha the area bounded by the points W, X, Y, Z and the 

intermediate coastline (shown hatched on attached chart 2) 

 

Point  Latitude (N)   Longitude (E) 

 

W  35° 55’.681    014° 20’.605   Shore 

X  35° 55’.739    014° 20’.559    

Y  35° 55’.735    014° 20’.525    

Z  35° 55’.719    014° 20’.503   Shore 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Masters of vessels are to note the above and give the enclosed area a wide berth when 

navigating in the vicinity. 

 

Local Notice to Mariners No. 80 of 2016 of Transport Malta is hereby CANCELLED. 

 

 

 

 

 

Chart Affected: BA 2537, 2538  

 






